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T 
he photographs on this 
and other pages in the 
current edition of the 
Newsletter, taken by 

Malcolm Crowthers and used 
here with his kind permission, 
are just a handful of the many 
hundred pictures he and other 
photographers have taken of the 
installation of the new Richards, 
Fowkes organ at St Georgeõs. It 
is hoped to exhibit a collection 
of these pictures in the church 
when the organ is inaugurated 
and dedicated later in the year.  
 
The containers holding the 2,968 
pipes and myriad other compo-
nents of the new instrument ar-
rived in St George Street from 
Tennessee on 3rd January, which 
inevitably turned out to be the 
wettest day in London for many 
months. But by the end of that  
 

week everything was in the 
Church and the installation was 
under way. On page 4, our Direc-
tor of Music, Simon Williams 
writes about the gilding of the 
display pipes which will only be 
fully revealed once the scaffold-
ing is removed a week after we go 
to press. 
 
Then begins the protracted proc-
ess of voicing and tuning which we 
expect to be complete by early 
summer. 
 
Meanwhile over at the Grosvenor 
Chapel a scene uncannily reminis-
cent of St Georges during the 
summer of 2010 unfolds as clean-
ing, repair and general interior 
refurbishment is undertaken. Fr 
Rex Davis, Acting Priest-in-charge, 
writes about this and other mat-
ters on page 9. 

Both St Georgeõs and the Gros-
venor Chapel are venues for 
the 2012 London Handel Festi-
val. Full details may be found 
on page 14; the Festival runs 
throughout March and April. 
Highlights this year are the 
annual  liturgical performance 
of the St Matthew Passion on 
Good Friday and a perform-
ance on 24th April  of Handelõs 
Messiah in the 1742 Dublin ver-
sion, marking the 270th anni-
versary of the first perform-
ance of this seminal master-
piece.  
 
On 9th May St Georgeõs is de-
lighted to welcome the Dean 
of Chichester who will talk 
about ôHandel, Messiah & the 
King James Bibleõ.  Details may 
be found  on page 8.  
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D 
uring Lent this year, 
instead of inviting a 
range of visiting preach-
ers I intend to give a 

course of teaching sermons 
based on material that I use in 
preparing people for Confirma-
tion. Essentially an introduction 
to the Christian Faith, which I 
hope will prove useful as a 
ôrefresherõ for all of us. And 
then at Whitsun I shall resume 
with a course of 5 more ser-
mons. During Lent, Prayer, God 
ð Father and Son ð the Bible . 
And in the second series, the 
Holy Spirit ð the Church ð Sacra-
ments ð the Eucharist ð Holy 
Orders . Please tell others you 
think might be interested in at-
tending these two short courses 
of sermons, and perhaps even 
bring them along to St Georgeõs 
with you.  
 
Provision for Children at St 
Georgeõs 
Thank you to those who have 
offered help in looking after/
leading our proposed childrenõs 
work. Finally I have been able to 
meet the Diocesan Adviser, 
whose advice and support has 
been invaluable. We are aiming 
at the Sunday after Mothering 
Sunday (Lent 5) as a start date. 
There are 4 training sessions 
available on Tuesdays in March, 
beginning on 6th March from 
7.30pm ð 9.30pm provided by 
the Diocese of London at St 
Stephenõs, Canonbury. Please 

contact me if you would like to 
sign up. 
 
 
Lent Study Groups will meet as in 
previous years at the Grosvenor 
Chapel - supported by other local 
churches. The theme this year is 
ôThrough the eye of a needle: 
Money and the Gospelõ and the 
evenings commence at 7pm with 
soup and cheese prior to discus-
sion between 7.30 ð 9 pm.  
 
29.ii.12  The Theology of Money 
Elizabeth Hunter, Director of 
Theos  
 
7.iii.12 Mission, Development and 
Colonialism: Fr Tim Curtis SJ from 
Worldwide Jesuit Missions 
 
14.iii.12 The Business of Charity: 
Teresa Greener from the Royal 
British Legion 
 
21.iii.12  Can you be Rich and 
Christian?  
 
28.iii.12  The Future of the Wel-
fare State: Lord Boateng  
 
 
The Annual Parochial Church 
Meeting  will be on Monday 23rd 
April in St. Georgeõs at 6.30pm 
and is preceded by the Annual 
Vestry Meeting  to elect Church-
wardens. Please join us to hear 
reports back and plans for the 
future.  
 
 
There are daily prayers in 
church, Monday ð Friday at 
12.10pm  The Mid Day Office is 
said on most days, but with the 
Eucharist on Fridays and Saints 
Days. Please join us if you are in 
the area.  
 
 
Mothering Sunday 18 th  March and 
Whitsunday 27 th  May see the first 
two of our thrice yearly services 
where children are involved in 
leading worship/reading, and the 

sermon geared to families with 
children. We invite families 
from St Georgeõs and also our 
own church members we hope 
will make a special effort to 
support the Sung Eucharist at 
11am. Followed by customary 
refreshments.  
 
 
Sunday 13th  May is Rogation 
Sunday and we are planning to 
keep the tradition of ôbeating 
the boundsõ of the parish by 
tracing our parish boundary. It 
is hoped that some people will 
use this event as an opportu-
nity to raise sponsorship for 
our overseas link with St 
Georgeõs Baghdad, and forms 
will be available from the Ves-
try. The parish takes in all of 
Hyde Park north of the Serpen-
tineéOxford Streetéhalf of 
Regent StreetéPiccadillyéand 
a little of St Jamesõs (the Ritz 
and Brooksõ for example) and 
we end up back at church for a 
lovely buffet lunch.  
 
 
Requiem for departed loved 
ones will be celebrated on Fri-
day 8th June at 12.10pm. 
Please inform the Verger if you 
wish to include the names of 
loved ones. verger@ 
stgeorgeshanoversquare.org 
 
 
Holy Cocktail Hour Open 
House with drinks on Wednes-
days at the Rectory, 21a Down 
Street W1J 7AW - entrance in 
Brick Street opposite the tapas 
bar on the following dates: 9 th 
and 23rd May, 6th and 20th June. 
Please feel welcome to drop in 
between 6.30-8.00pm. 
 
 
For your diary: Marriage Re-
newal Sunday 1st July - there 
will be an opportunity once 
again for all married people to 
renew their vows during the 
main Sung Eucharist. Whether 
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or not you were married at St. 
Georgeõs you are most wel-
come, Those married in very 
recent years at St. Georgeõs 
will receive a personal invita-
tion by post.  
 
 
There are two books I shall be 
reading during Lent, the first 
written by a good friend, 
which has been well reviewed.  
On Retreat: A Lenten Journey 
by Andrew Walker. Mowbrays 
Lent Book 2012  
 
 
The title may put some people 

off, because the term ôretreatõ 
suggests going away some-
where, into some secluded 
place. However that is not 
what Andrew Walker means as 
his first paragraph makes 
clear. His is very much along-
side the everyday. He offers a 
clear pattern but one that is 
certainly not rigid or prescrip-
tive.  
 
 
Each chapter covers one phase 
of the Lenten journey; ôbeing 
humanõ, ôhealingõ, 
ôcontemporary livingõ, 
ôresponsibilityõ, õsexuality and 
spiritualityõ, ôvocation and re-
sponseõ, ôprayerõ. They incor-
porate the authorõs own ex-
perience which sometimes re-
flects his Franciscan back-
ground, continuing with a pe-

riod of premeditated prayer, a 
couple of readings for considera-
tion, and finally some thoughts for 
today encouraged by the session. 
 
The book is clear and concise. The 
Bible readings for meditation are 
included in full in the appendix. 
The final parts of each session are 
thought provoking and sometimes 
risky. It is undoubtedly a good 
companion for any season but will 
particularly aid a personal re -
examination this Lent.  
 
 
Also there is the Archbishop of 
Canterbury's Lent Book 2012 Love 
Unknown by Ruth Burrows OCD 
Publisher: Burns and Oates. It is 
good to see a new book from this 
Carmelite nun whose writings I 
have enjoyed since my university 
days.  


